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From: Victoria Mayor and Council
Sent: Monday, July 12, 2021 9:26 AM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Fw: REZ00634 - Cook and Pendergast - Aragon Development

 

From:  
Sent: July 11, 2021 9:09 AM 
To: Ben Isitt (Councillor) <BIsitt@victoria.ca>; Charlayne Thornton-Joe (Councillor) <cthornton-joe@victoria.ca>; Geoff 
Young (Councillor) <gyoung@victoria.ca>; Jeremy Loveday (Councillor) <jloveday@victoria.ca>; Lisa Helps (Mayor) 
<LHelps@victoria.ca>; Marianne Alto (Councillor) <MAlto@victoria.ca>; Sarah Potts (Councillor) <spotts@victoria.ca>; 
Sharmarke Dubow (Councillor) <sdubow@victoria.ca>; Stephen Andrew (Councillor) <stephen.andrew@victoria.ca> 
Subject: REZ00634 - Cook and Pendergast - Aragon Development  
  
Hello Mayor and Council, 
  
Again, I am writing in support of this project for Cook Street Village.  It meets many of the criteria for the area residents. 
The design of the building suits the neighbourhood and the plans for the ground floor area surrounding the building will 
improve the area. 
  
While it does not propose to have low-cost rentals in the building, there are many other opportunities for that 
construction in other areas of the city.   
  
I hope that this time around, council will approve this building to go forward for development. 
  
Regards, 
Jane Mertz 
Fairfield 
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From: d m 
Sent: Tuesday, July 13, 2021 12:23 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Amendment Bylaw (No. 1233) - No 20-081 and Variance Application No. 000527

Categories: Madison - In Progress

We live at the edge of Cook Street village and support the subject applications. 
This is the type of development that Fairfield needs, residential density and commercial development within the village 
core. The additional population in the village will provide good support for the local businesses and add to the vibrancy of 
the village. 
We strongly recommend that council approve this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
Duncan and Janis McLaren 
32 Marlborough Street 
Victoria. 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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From: Luke Ramsay 
Sent: Tuesday, July 13, 2021 4:36 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: FW: Support for Development at 328 Cook St.

Categories: Madison - In Progress

Hello, 
 
Forwarding the below letter in support of 328 Cook Street. Please make sure this gets included in the correspondence 
for the project. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Luke  
 

 
LUKE RAMSAY 
Development | Construction  
Aragon Properties Ltd. 
201 – 1628 West 1st Avenue 
Vancouver, BC, Canada V6J 1G1 

 
 

  

 

From: Jay Smith   
Sent: July 8, 2021 2:48 PM 
To: Luke Ramsay  
Subject: Fwd: Support for Development at 328 Cook St. 
 
Please forward to mayor and council.  
 
Cheers 
Jay  
Get Outlook for iOS 

From: therittenhouse  
Sent: Thursday, July 8, 2021 10:42:08 AM 
To: Jay Smith  
Subject: Support for Development at 328 Cook St.  
  
July 8, 2021 
 
Mayor and Council 
City of Victoria 
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1 Centennial Sq. 
Victoria,BC V8W 1P6 
 
RE: Support of proposed Development at 328 Cook Street 
 
Dear Mayor Helps & Councillors,  
 
 We are writing in support of the proposed mixed use development at 328 Cook St. In Victoria.  
 
It is a good mix of living space sizes and commercial space. 
 
It helps the adjoining community centre,  by adding to the facilties, 
 
At 4 stories it will blend to the heights of its neighbours.   
 
We are pleased that the Cook St Village feel is being maintained, along with the beautiful trees. 
 
Yours truly 
 
Larry and Pauline Rittenhouse  

  
225 Wildwood Ave. 
Victoria, V8S 3W2 
 
 
 
 
Sent from my Galaxy 
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From: Luke Ramsay 
Sent: Tuesday, July 13, 2021 4:36 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: FW: Letter of support for 328 Cook St.

Importance: High

Categories: Madison - In Progress

Hello, 
 
Forwarding the below letter in support of 328 Cook Street. Please make sure this gets included in the correspondence 
for the project. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Luke  
 
 
 

 
LUKE RAMSAY 
Development | Construction  
Aragon Properties Ltd. 
201 – 1628 West 1st Avenue 
Vancouver, BC, Canada V6J 1G1 

 
 

  

 

From: Jay Smith   
Sent: July 13, 2021 7:43 AM 
To: Luke Ramsay  
Subject: FW: Letter of support for 328 Cook St. 
Importance: High 
 
Morning Luke 
 
Attached  is another letter of support.  
Cheers 
Jay 
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Jay Smith 
Aragon Construction Management Corp. 
SITE: 429 Lampson St, Esquimalt, BC, V9A 5Y6 
MAILING/BILLING: 201 – 1628 West 1st Ave, Vancouver, BC, V6J 1G1 

 
 
ARAGON.CA 
This message contains confidential information and is intended only for the individual named.  If you are not the named addressee you should not 
disseminate, distribute or copy this email. Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this email by mistake and delete it from your 
system.  Email transmission cannot be guaranteed to be secure or error-free as information could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late 
or incomplete, or contain viruses. The sender does not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents of this message, which arise as a result 
of email transmission. 
 
 

From: Reade Johnson   
Sent: July 13, 2021 7:12 AM 
To: Jay Smith  
Subject: Letter of support for 328 Cook St. 
 
Dear Mayor Helps & Councillors, 
 
This is a letter of support for the proposed development at 328 Cook Street.  I'm strongly concerned about the lack of 
sufficient housing for Victoria and surrounding communities. With limitations on the amount of available land, we need 
to construct more high density housing in areas that can easily accommodate its addition.   The proposal at 328 Cook is 
appropriate for Cook Street village (size, # of units, distribution of units, and appearance) and will help build the unique 
character of the village. 
 
Best Regards, 
Reade Johnson 

 
 
430 Arnold Ave,  Victoria 



1344 Beach Drive
Victoria, BC V8S 2N6

July 12, 2021

City of Victoria

Dear Council Members,

I am writing to encourage the council to approve the proposed development by Aragon Properties at 
328 Cook Street.

Having worked in the health and wellness sector for over 38 years, I have seen first hand the 
importance of  programs that provide ease of access to personalized heath and wellness services, 
social connection, and health and wellness education. The benefits have been consistently 
demonstrated and well documented in health literature and research for many years. These low cost 
interventions have a far reaching positive impact in our communities for all sectors. Our current 
pandemic public health emergency has recently highlighted how such seemingly simple interventions 
such as hand washing, in person social interaction, accurate and timely health information can create 
a major shift in the health and wellness of both the individual and that of the community as a whole. 

Approving the current proposal will provide The Victoria Community Health Co-operative with much 
needed  space to offer valuable, fundamental community health and wellness services via both 
individual practitioners and group activities. The Registered Nurse services offered through the co-
operative are available for any community member with a BC medical card and will allow for ease of 
access to appropriate assessment, examination and treatment, confidential face-to-face counsel and 
heath information. By providing space for wellness practitioners it will support these practitioners' 
ongoing ability to offer their services through their practice business model. Access to larger meeting 
space will allow the co-op to provide more group programs increasing community health and wellness 
knowledge and social interaction. Sink access in the proposed development space will allow for the 
basics of effective infection control and the modelling of an often overlooked fundamental health 
measure. 

In the larger picture, supporting the approval of this development and the provision of the services 
offered by the Victoria Community Health Co-op will help reduce the strain on the larger healthcare 
system by diverting non-emergency situations from emergency service locations and support longer 
term health provider/client relationships. Space dedicated to the health and well-being of community 
members ensures a multitude of positive benefits to any community at large. 

I encourage the Committee to approve this Aragon Properties development and, through it, support 
the health and wellness of the Cook Street Village Community and that of Greater Victoria.

With warm regards,
Cheryl Hann 
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